
April 13, 2020 

Dear Lions Gate Community Members, 

In follow-up to my letter to you dated April 10, 2020, we appreciate all of the positive feedback we have 
received from residents and families within our Lions Gate community.  However, one item that was not 
included in the letter, but was requested in your responses, is the information regarding the number of 
positive COVIDI-19 cases at Lions Gate.   Therefore, the results, which are cumulative since March, are 
provided below:  
 

• Number of residents who have tested positive for COVID-19 = 33  
• Number of positive test results:   Skilled Nursing/Rehab = 31 
• Number of positive test results:   Assisted Living = 1, Independent Living = 1 
• Number of Persons Under Investigation (PUI) Residents = 0  
• Number of COVID-19 Positive Resident Deaths = 6  
• Number of Employees who have tested positive for COVID-19 = 13 
• Number of Employees who are Persons Under Investigation(PUI) = 0 

 
Below are some FAQ (frequently asked questions) about how Lions Gate is protecting our residents and 
staff: 
 

1.  HOW IS STAFF PROTECTED? 
As mandated by the State of NJ for all communities, ALL EMPLOYEES MUST wear masks at ALL 
TIMES.  Temperature taking and symptom assessment for ALL staff will continue upon entering 
the employee entrance door. 
 

2.  WILL STAFF AND RESIDENTS BE TESTED? 
Only residents and employees who are showing symptoms (fever, dry cough, and shortness of 
breath) will be tested for COVID-19 as per the Department of Health and CDC guidelines. 
Due to the number of residents in skilled nursing who have tested positive, we are in the 
process of testing all residents on the first floor of skilled nursing. 
 

3.  ARE RESIDENTS QUARANTINED? 
Lions Gate has designated the 2nd floor of Skilled Nursing as a closed unit for residents who are 
positive for COVID-19.  The dedicated staff caring for these residents wear N95 masks, face 
shields, gowns, and gloves at all times.   

 
We will continue to provide you with updates as they become available.  Please know that we are 
strictly adhering to all directions from the CDC, state and local health department. 
 
We thank you for your continued cooperation and support and appreciate your partnership on this 
journey. 
 
Be Well and Be Safe! 
 
Respectfully, 
 
 
Susan Love, M.S., LNHA 
Chief Executive Officer  



 
 
 
 


